
Troy Hill Citizen’s General Meeting  3-14-18 
 
Board Attendance: Pat Duffey, Kyle Gryta, Sam Morris, Brian Schimmel, Abby Vanim, Ellen Crist, 
Tony Benvin, Janet Koch, Penny Barrett.  Absent: Ray Pietrone, Bean Anesin  
 
Sam Morris opened the meeting 
Rep. Ravenstahl announced shredding event on Earth Day – April 21st at Busy Beaver in 
Lawrenceville 10am – noon. 
Rent Rebates can be done at the Representative’s office.   
Molly Onufer fielded an audience question about recycling electronic waste  
Chris Williams provided an overview of his workouts in the park – looking for guest instructors 
They will be held at 6pm on Mondays beginning in early April.   
 
Patrick Duffey discussed using the office space as an available community hub/resource – 
Communiteach – anyone is welcome to use the space if they have an idea for an event to host. 
 
Bob Weimer from PWSA – described analyses by the state, DEP, EPA, the state and county  
Historically we have fallen on hard times – his job to get the organization in the right direction.   
Watermark training program within PWSA – purpose is to develop skills for any PWSA worker 
to get up to speed with the times.  New billing, telephone, customer service operations.   
Suffered a number of failures this year.  State came microfilitration plant, lanpher reservoir, 
improvements to pump stations at bracken and aspinwall (no backup systems).  Hope to start 
using Orthophosphate as an additive to minimize lead corrosion in pipes.    
Lead service line replacements – required to replace 7% / year.   
PWSA will be under the PUC’s jurisdiction after April 2nd 
 
Pat Duffey provided an overview of a proposed neighborhood business map mural on Scratch. 
March 22nd – Blockwatch at MHN. 
March 24th – Blood Drive at MHN at noon. 
April 26th 10am – 2pm Health & Wellness Fair at MHN in concert w/ Rep. Ravenstahl’s office. 
Firsty Thursday’s – litter pick-ups followed by Happy Hours 
 
Molly Onufer –City launched an online tool to submit Capital & Operating Budget questions - 
supplements the Capital Budget Deliberative Forum. 
-Feedback for the City Stairs can be found online from Kristen Saunders. 
We Innovate PGH .net – a string of 60+ events going on this summer 
City is Hiring lifeguards, $12/hr  
Cops & Kids – registration goes fast 412-323-7821 
Citywide Public Safety meeting April 18th @ 6pm (Teamsters Temple Lawrenceville) 
 



Discussion was held regarding survey about groceries being made available to the 
neighborhood.  Bobby Stockard from The Pear & Pickle recounted his experience with stocking 
fresh produce at the café.   
Pat Duffey broached the subject of a CSA in Troy Hill.  Food delivered to a central pick up 
location.    
 
Jeff Martin from Darlene Harris’ office– funding is now in place for Shotspotter on the 
Northside 
Paving and asphalting schedule coming out? 
Steps on Pig Hill is one of our top priorities – bridge over Rialto also a priority. 
 


